





Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week's events @oxheyfirst



Dear parents and carers,

This week has flown by...I cannot believe that it is the weekend again already! The children have been enjoying lots of exciting activities and beginning to find out about their new topics. Please follow us on Twitter where you can enjoy looking at the photographs of what your child(ren) have been getting up to and 'retweet' to family and friends. We have also been busy finding out which new teams we are in and celebrating successes today with our pupils of the week and TIGER learners. A **HUGE** well done to all the children who have received these awards and WOW awards from home too. The staff had a great time at our dance training last night and are looking forward to our topic themed dance sessions on Thursdays. Please continue to dress your child(ren) in their PE kit on a Thursday with their school cardigan or jumper and black leggings or tracksuit bottoms if it is too cold for shorts.

Following frequently asked questions from parents we have created a table with answers to these, we hope this information is supportive.

Many thanks for your continuing support and wonderful feedback regarding our return to school. We really appreciate your well wishes.

Have a wonderful weekend and take care,

Mrs Lorraine Jukes

#### Lunches

Working with parent's feed back, if you would like to continue to send your child with a disposable bag with their lunch in that is great, however, if you would rather use a **small** Tupperware container that can be taken home each day and thoroughly washed this is also fine.



Please remember to follow the one way system we have in place, if your child is in the annexe building please follow the one way route up and across the top playground, please do not follow the path that runs adjacent to the school.

Thank you

## **SCOOTERS**

To help keep everyone safe and help with social distancing please can children refrain from riding their scooters up and down the paths. Please walk with the scooter until off the school grounds.

Thank you.



# Parent induction/ & welcome to class

The class presentations welcoming you to your child's new class are now on our website. They can be found under the children section — class pages and then click on the relevant class.



*	HANDS FACE SPACE	IIWPURTANI.
What is the concern	What to do	When to return to school
My child has symptoms of coronavirus  • new continuous cough  • fever/high temperature of 37.8 or above  • loss of, or change in, sense of smell or taste	Do not come into school Contact school each day with an update You <u>must</u> arrange a test. Inform school about the test result	If the test result comes back negative  For a positive test, see below.
My child has a positive coronavirus test	Do not come to school Inform school each day Self-isolate for a minimum of 10 days	After 10 days if they feel better.  If pupils have loss of taste or smell, they can return after 10 days if they feel well enough
Someone in my household has symptoms of coronavirus	Do not come into school. The person who is unwell must get a test. Inform school of the result and keep in contact with school each day	Only return to school if the test comes back negative.  For a positive test, see below.
Someone in my household has had a positive coronavirus test	Do not come into school. Self-isolate for 14 days Contact school each day	After 14 days
NHS track and trace identify my child as being in contact with someone with coronavirus	Do not come into school Self-isolate for 14 days Contact school each day	After 14 days
My child has travelled abroad and has been told to quarantine	Do not come into school Contact school daily Self-isolate for 14 days	After 14 days

NHS

**WASH COVER MAKE** 

### **Office Procedures**

If parents can avoid using the office, we recommend that you do. Alternative contacts are to telephone on 01782 513000 (answer phone messages are always picked up) or email office@oxhey.staffs.sch.uk.



### Well done to this week's Tiger Learners and Pupils of the Week



Little Ladybirds our Nursery class are settling in well. This week in nursery we have been on an adventure with Harry and his bucket full of dinosaurs as they go to school! We have played with apple scented dough, printed with apples and learned the Jolly phonics song 'a'.

